
Honorable Members of House Committee on Health Care and Legislators in the House and 

Senate,  

 

I implore you to OPPOSE HB 3063! There are considerable amendments that would HAVE to 

be included in order to protect against those most vulnerable to vaccine injury or serious 

religious and socioeconomic discrimination. There are more than 35,500 students this would 

immediately impact here in Oregon! 

 

Please consider these important amendments for those who are currently in favor of HB 

3063:  

 

- Pre-screening for mitochondrial disorders and genetic susceptibilities, including but not 

limited to MTHFR 

- Vouchers for private school. Thousands of Oregon families would fall onto undue hardship 

without this, and they are all tax-paying citezens who deserve to be treated equally and 

fairly.  

- Access to online education. For those that would opt to homeschool, online education 

access is critical! 

- Allow for religious exemptions  

- Broadening of medical exemptions to include family medical history and other important 

precautions and contraindications outlined by the manufacturers in the actual vaccine 

inserts (even the CDC I believe added more precautions and contraindications re: family 

autoimmunity recently to the MMR; previous vaccine injury in said student OR family 

member MUST be included). 

- Mandatory reporting of Oregon VAERS data and publishing that data online to better 

monitor injury for Oregon. 4 deaths were listed last year for Oregon VAERS data, and 19 

disabilities! These injuries matter.  

- All administrative and teacher staff need to be fully up to date if children are being asked 

for the same 

- keep recently vaccinated students home quarantined when a live virus vaccine has been 

administered to keep from shedding on others including the immunocomprimised 

- Grandfather clause with checkpoints (Kinder and 7th is what CA has) 

- Kids with an IEP to be exempt 

- Remove the OHA education piece 

- Any product that is currently under investigation or in court being sued cannot be 

mandated 

- No mandates for vaccines with an efficacy rate lower than 80%  
- Remove Emergency Clause! This as it stands now would not allow for even safe 

administration of vaccines on a schedule that would be deemed safe by doctors.  

- Allow for students to safely finish their year of school to protect against immediate 

hardship and the real possibility that the metal health of the students would be severely 

negatively impacted.  

 

 

 

Again, I URGE you PLEASE: Do NOT support legislation that would wrongfully discriminate 

and potentially segregate more than 35,500 students out of their right to an education here 

in Oregon.  

 

  

Kind Regards, 

Amber 

 



805-403-2889 

Amber Sims  

  

 

Vaccine-Injured Woman, Wife, Mother, Adjunct Professor, Business Owner, 

Property Owner 
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